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DEAR CRUSADER FAMILY,
It is hard to believe that almost half of our school year is behind us already.  We are so blessed to be more “back to normal” this year!  We 
have had to be more flexible and creative with some of our activities like having pep rallies on the football field and only filling the gym for 
Mass to half capacity while the other half participates via live stream, but we feel like it is all a step in the right direction.  I do hope all of you 

are healthy as we continue to make our way through this pandemic.  Please know that all of us at the school 
continue to pray for the health and wellbeing of our entire Crusader Family.  Our theme for the 2021-2022 
school year is “Anchored in Christ” Hebrews 16:9. Let us pray that we continue our life journey anchored by 
Christ’s love for us that we may bring His love and mercy to those whom we encounter every day!

This has also been another milestone year for Catholic High as we celebrated our 80th birthday on September 
14.  On that date in 1941 a student body of 170 assembled at the corner of Baylen and Garden Streets 
downtown, where the school was located at the time, for their first day of school.  It was in the fall of 1958 that 
the school moved to our current location on West Scott Street, opening its doors to 485 students that year.  
This year’s enrollment is currently at 649.  We are so blessed to have such a wonderful group of students, 
year after year that goes/grows through their four years of secondary education, and this year has been no 
exception.  Our faculty and staff are second to none as well, doing everything above and beyond to help our 
students succeed.  I am so blessed to work alongside them!  Parents/past parents, we appreciate you too and 
are so grateful for all that you have done/will do for us as we journey together for at least another 80 years!

I hope you enjoy this edition of the Crusader Connection that we have put together for you.  We hope you 
will contribute to future editions with updates on how you are doing.  Visit our “We Want to Hear from You” 
form on our alumni webpage – pensacolachs.org/alumni.  Past parents, please be sure to pass this message 
on to your past graduates. May God continue to bless all of you!
 

Sincerely yours in Christ,

Sr. Kierstin Martin
Principal
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HAPPY 80TH BIRTHDAY
Catholic High

A great deal has changed since September 14, 1941, when Bishop Thomas J. Toolen centralized all Catholic secondary 
education in Pensacola to create what we affectionally know as Catholic High School. One hundred and seventy students 
entered the halls on that first day and today our current enrollment sits at 649. There were eighteen students in the first 
graduation class in 1942 and now there are approximately 9,400 alumni scattered across the globe making a difference in 
the communities where they live and work!

TThese past eighty years have seen a tremendous amount of growth and change in the world and our community. In 1987 
our current Principal, Sister Kierstin Martin, ASCJ., joined the faculty to teach Chemistry and Physics and then the following 
year was appointed Principal. During her tenure/leadership, she has worked with faculty, parents and alumni groups on 
various improvements to the physical campus, as well as the academic and student life offerings at Catholic High. Through 
these past 80 years, there is one thing that has remained constant – our commitment to maintain the standards of 
exexcellence for which Catholic High has always been known. We strive every day to fulfill our Mission: To develop 
responsible Christian individuals by providing the finest in Catholic education. We thank all of those who are or have been 
part of the Catholic High Family for all they have done to help us fulfill our mission! Happy Birthday, Catholic High!



Congratulations to our Pensacola Catholic High Students who were among 32,000 students 
from across the country to earn academic honors from the College Board’s National Recognition 
Programs!  These National Recognition Programs grant students with academic honors that can 
be included on college and scholarship applications and can connect students with universities 
across the country, helping them stand out during the admissions process.  Colleges and 
scholarship programs use these honors to identify students through College Board’s Student 
Search Service. These students earned this recognition based on their outstanding performance 
on the PSAT/NMSQT, PSAT 10, and/or AP Exams and their exceptional academic achievements 
in the classroom.  To be eligible students must have a GPA of 3.5 or higher and have excelled on 
the PSAT/NMSQT or PSAT 10, or earned a score of 3 or higher on two or more AP Exams. Eligible 
students are invited to apply during their sophomore or junior year and are awarded at the 
beginning of the next school year.  Seniors recognized include Maggie Johnson - National Merit 

Commended Student; and Alexis Dillard and Hailey Lewis-Steffensmeier - National African-American Recognition.  Juniors also recognized include Kayla 
Balfour and Quentin Wright – National Hispanic Recognition.  – Students are in order of mention in the article.

NATIONAL HONOR SOCIETY INDUCTION

On October 29, 2021, the Crusader National Honor Society inducted 46 new students recognized for the academic excellence, service, leadership, and 
character.  CHS Graduate, D.C. Reeves, from the Class of 2002 was the guest speaker.  He spoke to the assembly comprised of inductees, their parents, 
faculty and the entire student body gathered in the gym or watching via live stream in the classrooms.  Many thanks so our wonderful NHS moderators, 
Christine Day and Mary Katherine Gottstine. 

QUIZ-SADERS COMPETE FOR FIRST TIME
Seven students, the “Quiz-Saders”, representing Pensacola Catholic High School competed 
in their first Academic Quiz Bowl tournament on the weekend of October 30-31 in Niceville, 
FL finishing in the top eight.  Thirty teams faced off in a head-to-head, timed competition 
with questions taken from all academic disciplines, current events, and popular culture.  The 
Quiz-Saders had a rough start in the preliminary rounds and were seeded 29th, but after 
shaking off their nerves they rallied to beat the #4 seeded team and then finished in the top 
eight.  This is the first Academic Quiz team that Catholic High School has fielded in many 
years.  Under the direction of their moderator, beloved History teacher Leo Bowersox, the 
students have been practicing since August and are looking forward to picking up additional 
tournaments in the spring.  
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IT’S ROCKET SEASON AT CATHOLIC HIGH!
The Space Technology and Engineering class has begun the final phase of our first-semester work and the rock-
et launches have begun! Each year the first semester of Space Tech covers a single lab from MIT’s Aero/Astro 
Department through their OpenCourseWare initiative.  Every Aero/Astro graduate from MIT must complete 
this lab as part of a required course called “Unified Engineering”.  “Unified” has long been held as the most 
difficult course in the entire undergraduate curriculum at MIT.  And, according to tradition, Aero/Astro majors 
at the school are allowed to call themselves ‘Rocket Scientists’ on completion of this lab.  Completing the lab 
does take our Space Tech class all semester.  But, taking a little bit longer on the lab only makes sense since our 
students had to make their way from Galileo’s parabolic trajectories through today’s task of taking the definite 
integral of pressure with respect to volume as part of a thermodynamic analysis of their rockets.  So, please 
congratulate our Space Tech kids when you see them and consider this a “heads up” -- there are rockets flying! 

CHS STUDENTS EARN NATIONAL RECOGNITION 

Ava Dejong, Harper Hubbert, George Golobev, Tyler Ruble, Maggie Johnson, 
Thomas Cook, John Bowersox
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WELCOME TO THE FAMILY
In June, we welcomed Sarah Thomas to the faculty of Catholic High as our new Music Teacher and Band 
Director.  Sarah is originally from Watseka, Illinois but graduated from Biloxi High School in Mississippi 
before attending the University of South Alabama where she majored in Music Education specializing 
in percussion.  Music has been a part of Sarah’s life since she was 7 years old and over the years has 
been part of many different types of musical groups from concert bands, marching bands, choirs, and 
even steel drum bands!  Sarah loves being here at Catholic High to share her love of music with her 
students and our community.  

WE’VE GOT THE SPIRIT!  HOW ABOUT YOU?
The Pensacola Catholic High School student body and faculty were so excited to 
gather for real “in person” pep rallies prior to some of their home games this year.  
The student body assembled outdoors in the home stands of Gorecki-LeBeau Stadi-
um on campus to cheer on their football team.  Students were led in cheers by both 
the Varsity and Junior Varsity cheerleaders accompanied by the Crusader Band.  The 
CHS Dance Team also performed for the student body while the football players 
looked on.  Students were seated by class and competed for cheering honors.  Ju-
nior and Senior classes usually won the competitions for being the loudest, with the 
Sophomore and Freshmen students progressively getting louder as the pep rallies 
continued and they began to understand what was “at stake.”  It is always great to be 
a Crusader, but there is always something about a pep rally that helps to remind us 
just how much – GO CRUSADERS!!  

NEW CALCULATORS FOR CHS
Pensacola Catholic High School recently received over $80,000 worth of Texas 
Instruments TI-84+ CE Python calculators, entirely funded through the EANS 
grant program.  Math Department Chairperson, Maria Green, and the Technol-
ogy Department at CHS including Tech Coordinator, Amanda Long, and Media 
Specialist, Jennifer Buer, worked with Texas Instruments to secure the state-of-
the-art calculator for Catholic High Students.  This latest version of the TI cal-
culator is approved for the PSAT, SAT, and ACT exams.  The Catholic High Math 
curriculum for many years has provided instruction to our students on how to 
effectively leverage calculators to complete complex problems in a timely man-
ner – now they all have the latest version.

CHS CLUBS IN FULL SWING
During the second full week of school at the beginning of the school year, Catholic High’s Student Council spends time in homeroom classes and 
in the morning and afternoon announcements to increase Club Awareness for students.  This year students were even more excited to get involved 
because of limited clubs and meetings last year.  There is such a wide variety of activities to be involved in at CHS and Club Moderators try their best 
not to schedule meetings and events on the same date/time so students can participate in as many of the activities they are interested in and can 
fit into their academic study time.  We are also very blessed to be able to incorporate worship and discussion of our faith into our clubs, unlike the 
public schools in our area.  Clubs elect student officers who gain leadership experience by being active in the planning and execution of meetings/
events.  Students can choose to join clubs ranging from physical activity (Ultimate Frisbee, Surfing) to academic/culture focus (History, Spanish, 
Quiz Team), career exploration (Mock Trial, Pre-Med, Robotics/Engineering, Forensics), faith based (Fellowship of Christian Athletes, Music Ministry, 
Discipleship), and just for fun (Board Games, Sci-Fi).  This is a small sampling of the 25 clubs available to CHS students. There can be no excuse 
for not being involved somewhere. Here’s to a great year of “Clubbing” for the CHS student body and a BIG THANKS to all the teachers/staff who 
participate as moderators! 

On-Cam
pus Happenings
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s Congratulations to all of our FALL sport student athletes and Coaches for their performances on the field, court, course, trail, or in the pool.  We are 

so proud that you represented Catholic High!

PHENOMENAL SEASON FOR CHS VOLLEYBALL
Wow -- what a great year for the Lady Crusaders on the Volleyball Court this season!  They finished 
the year with an overall record of 27-2, taking 18 of those wins in straight sets.  They beat every team 
in our local area. Coaches Giulio Simonelli, Farley Dodson, and Tom Hartley did a great job leading 
the Lady Crusaders to the District Championship and helping them to advance to the Regional Final 
game at home to a packed “Hut” where they ended their season, losing against Trinity Christian 
Academy from Jacksonville.  When their season ended they were ranked #9 overall in the State of 
Florida based on MaxPreps and #24 in the Nation!  Way to go Ladies!

CRUSADER GOLF
Congratulations to the CHS Boys Golf Team and Coach Ryan Capers for their District Champi-
onship and their great showing at Regional play and the State Class 1A Competition.  CHS took 
second overall in Region 1-1A competition led by Junior David Chavez who finished tied atop 
the leaderboard to share the Regional title with a one-day score of 70.  Other team members 
advancing included Justin Burroughs, Hudson Mitchell, R.J. White, and Asher Nissim.  In the 
State tournament, Catholic finished 12 out of 16 schools competing with Senior Justin Burroughs 
leading Catholic with a two-day tournament score of 151 and tied for 16th overall.  Way to repre-
sent CHS, Guys! 

The Lady Crusader Golf Team led by Coach Mary Duvall finished their season as District Runner-Up which qualified them to compete in the Regional 
Tournament in Jacksonville where they ended their season

CHS FOOTBALL TEAM ENDS SEASON EVEN 
A young CHS Varsity Football Team with only nine returning Seniors ended their hard-
fought season 5-5.   They had some great victories including the win on the road against 
St. Stanislaus in Bay St. Louis, MS, and home wins against Mobile Christian, Gadsden 
County, Northview, and Booker T. Washington. Coach Matt Adams and the rest of Coach-
ing Staff did a great job of leading this young team against some tough opponents.  We 
are looking forward to next year’s season as we return nine Freshman starters from this 
year’s team who gained some valuable experience on the gridiron this year!

SWIM-SADERS
The Catholic High Swim Team finished their regular season with eight swimmers, four boys 
and four girls, advancing to Regional competition.  All four of the girls, Amelia Killing-
sworth, Katherine Ralls, Lindsey Rauscher, and Lily Stockton advanced to the State Champi-
onship in Stuart, FL following their performances at Regionals.  Lindsey Rauscher finished 
8th in the 100M Breaststroke at State.  Congratulations Coach Roever and Swim-Saders!
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CROSS-COUNTRY CRUSADERS
Both the Girls & Boys Cross Country Teams had a great season advancing to the 
Regional Finals. In District Competition, the Boys Team finished 5th, the Girls Team 
finished 6th, and each team qualified for Regionals in Jacksonville.  Trevor Janik, 
Alexis Dillard, and Marcelo Owens were named to the All District Team placing 
8th, 13th, and 14th respectively.  During Regional Competition on November 5, 
the Girls Team placed 14th overall with four of the seven team members running 
their career best times while two others had season best, the seventh runner was 
only 6 seconds off her season best.  As for the Boys Team, they placed 12th overall 
and they also had four members run their career best times while the other three 
runners were all within 17 seconds of their career best.  Thank you, Coaches Nelson, 
Mayeaux, and Kowalski in pushing a Commitment to Excellence in our runners!

CRUSADER SIGNINGS

Congratulations to Senior Amiah Butler who signed a Volleyball  
Scholarship with Troy University on November 12, 2021.   
From a Crusader to a Trojan – way to go!

Senior Justin Burroughs signed a Golf Scholarship with Clemson Uni-
versity on December 1, 2021.  Congratulations, Justin!

Congratulations to Senior Emily Doyle who signed a Soccer Scholarship 
with Mississippi College on November 17, 2021.  Here’s to some more 
great soccer!

Sports Highlights

FAREWELL TO COACH SIMONELLI
We wish Coach Giulio Simonelli the 
best as he “retires” from CHS after 
ten great seasons as Varsity Volley-
ball Coach.  Many blessings to you 
and your family!  Catholic High will 
miss you!

THANKS TO OUR SUPPORTERS!
We always love to have our fans at our sporting events cheering on our Crusaders, but we also love to have our student organizations who make 
them fun and entertaining!  Thank you to Sarah Thomas - Band Director, Samantha Cook - Cheerleading Coach, and Ursula Pegg - Dance Team Coach 
for all their hard work leading these support teams!

Band DanceCheer
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We were so glad to be able to host our outdoor Tailgate Homecoming Party this year on October 15, prior to 
the Crusaders taking on the Northview Chiefs on the gridiron.  CHS alumnus, Jack Grimley ’17 entertained 
the crowd while the PTA hosted a great traditional tailgate with all the fixings!  The Crusader Band and Dance 
Team provided pre-game entertainment and during half-time the Senior Homecoming Court took to the 
field for the traditional naming of the Homecoming King and Queen.  This year’s court included girls -- Maile 
Apongan, Virginia Ball, Amiah Butler, Caitlin Day, Alexis Dillard, Maggie Eddins, Anna Goodspeed, Lauren 
Lacour, Lindsay Middleton, and Bailey Terhaar; and boys – Justin Burroughs, Zach Dobhan, Paul Flounlach-
er, Iliyas Fuavai, Joseph Harbor, Charlie Jasso, Reid Majewski, Timmy Marshall, Matthew Varias, and Zack 
Vredenburg.  The Crusader 2021 Homecoming King and Queen were Iliyas Fuavai and Anna Goodspeed!  
May they have a fabulous reign!

FALL FOOD DRIVE – BACK ON TRACK
Last year’s food drive was put on hold during the Fall because of COVID-19 and pushed to the 
Spring, but this year it was back on track!  Students and faculty donated more than 41,000 
non-perishable food items from November 1-18.  The Student Council, moderated by English 
Teacher Julie Remke, helped to spearhead the drive working closely with all faculty. Items 
collected were given to the St. Vincent DePaul food pantry, St. Joseph Food Pantry, and the 
Alfred-Washburn Center.  These donations will no doubt make a big difference in the lives 
of families in our community!  We are so grateful to work together with so many generous 
parents and faculty who enable us to foster great examples to our students of our Core Value 
– Commitment to Service, when we help those around us who are in need!

CHS REPRESENTED WELL AT BOYS & GIRLS STATE EVENTS
Every summer the American Legion Department of Florida sponsors a week-long program known as Boys State.  
High school students who have applied and been accepted by their local Legion posts gather in Tallahassee to 
participate in a hands-on experience to learn about the rights and privileges of a citizen, as well as the structure 
and proceedings of city, county, and state governments.  High school juniors are selected to attend the pro-
gram and are chosen based on an application and interview process that seeks out individuals who illustrate 
leadership, character, scholarship, loyalty, and service in their schools and community. Six boys from Pensacola 
Catholic High School were selected to participate this year -- Sean Hartigan, Charlie Jasso, Timothy Marshall, 
Anthony Norris, Colin Vislay, and Lawson Wright.  They were part of a 400-student delegation that participated 
during the week-long event held June 20-26.  At the conclusion of the event, Charlie Jasso was chosen as one 
of the two boys selected to go to Washington D.C. to represent Florida at the annual Boys Nation event that was 
held July 23-31.  Congratulations, Charlie for your great representation of Catholic High!

The American Legion Auxiliary sponsors a separate but similar program for young women called Girls State that 
was also held in Tallahassee during June 9-17.  Catholic High School had six students who represented the Pen-
sacola area – Margaret Eddins, Claire Jimenez, Maggie Johnson, Jordan Ryba, Emmy Snyder, and Julia Susann. 

LIGHTING PROJECT TO BEGIN ON CAMPUS
The Catholic High Campus will soon have a new “glow” – a LED one!  A project to implement LED lighting throughout the facility 
where there is not already LED lighting will soon be completed thanks to generous donation from the Kahn Family Foundation. 
We are currently planning to complete the project by year-end with the expectation of significant energy savings every month.  
A BIG THANK YOU to the Kahn Family for helping to make this happen!

Charlie Jasso
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WHO HAVE SERVED

Michael Anderson ‘10
John Armentrout ‘67
William Atwell ‘01
Al Ayotte ‘55
Jerry Bagley ‘65
Tase Bailey ‘62
Donovan Baldwin ‘63Donovan Baldwin ‘63
Catherine Baniakas ‘06
Kristin Charboneau Batty ‘02
Robert Belford ‘02
Gary Bergosh (P)
Dennis Bianco (P)
Nancy Bianco (P)
JeJeff Bisson (P)
Allen Bizzell ‘55
Marc Blanton  (P)
Lawrence L. Blay (PP)
Roy Blaylock (P)
Clinton Blumer ‘53
Richard M Bonifay ‘67
John BJohn Brockman ‘10
Terrence Brotherton ‘72
Michael Robert Brown, Jr (P) 
Michael Browne ‘63
Thomas Buchholz ‘93
Frank Butler (PP)
Charlie Campbell ‘61
SalvatoSalvatore Carapazza  (P)
Nick Carter ‘03
William Casler (P)
John Castorina ‘63
Gerald Christie ‘56
Cindy Cook (P)
Roland Cooper ‘57
Jim Jim Cox (P)
John Cumming ‘63

USA
USA
USA
USN
USMC
USMC
USUSA
USMC
USA
USMC
USMC
USN
USN
USUSA
USA
USA
USN
USA
USAF
USA
USMCUSMC
USAF
USMC
USAF
USA
USN
USMC
USNUSN
USAF
USMC
USAF
USA
USN
USA
USNUSN
USN

Michael D’Lugos ‘70
Stephen D`Lugos ‘62
Wade Dandridge ‘02
Michael DeLay ‘76
Larry Demers ‘62
Brian Denny ‘74
William SWilliam S. Denny ‘74
Shirley Slusher Deskins ‘68
Terry Dittenber (P)
Sean Dolan (P)
David Domoslay (P)
Christopher Dorvault (P)
Cris Dosev ’11
Cristov Dosev (P)Cristov Dosev (P)
David Douglas (PP)
Jerome H. Dreis ‘70
Jules Dubuisson ‘50
Cleve Fair ‘57
Brian Falacienski (P)
Patrick Finneran, Jr ‘63
RRobert Flathmann ‘68
Larry Edwin Fordham (F)
John Fox ‘66
Michael R Fox ‘67
Matt Frasse ‘10
Zachary Fredriksson ‘18
Eric Fritz (P)
TThomas Frosch (P)
Peter Gapasin (P)
Donald E. Gardner Sr. (PP)
Philip Gaudet ‘65
Peter Gedney ‘87
Gene Gonzalez ‘67
Oscar Gonzalez ‘67
Jonathan Haag ‘15Jonathan Haag ‘15
Kegan Haag ‘13

USMC
USMC
USCG
USAF
USAF
USAF
USUSA
USA
USAF
USN
USA
USAF
USMC
USMCUSMC
USN
USA
USAF
USMC
USMC
USMC
USUSA
USN
USCG
USA
USAF
USN
USCG
USNUSN
USN
USN
USMC
USN
USN
USAF
USNUSN
USN

John Hall ‘58
Ronald Halstead ‘90
David Harris ‘67
Pat W. Hart ‘96
Stephen Herring ‘78
Dale E. Hill ‘65
CCarolyn Hindman ‘55
Raymond Hindman  (PP)
Sherrill Hockenberry (P)
Gary Hogan ‘69
Steven Hoppe (P)
Matthew Houston ‘96
Kim Huynh ‘13
BernaBernard Jacobs ‘62
Michael Jarina ‘64
Kenneth Kerr (P)
Elizabeth Noa Kessenger ‘95
Romano Kidd (FS)
Steve Kimberl ‘69
Crystal Kolomaznik ‘01
JeJeffrey Kortz (P)
Mary Kortz (P)
Alexander Kozik ‘08
James S. Lay, Sr. (GP)
Jeffrey Lee (P)
Tom Lennon Jr ‘67
Jimmy Libbey ‘70
KKelly Logan ‘92
Gerry Abel Lozano ‘66
Bram Majewski ‘13
Terry Majewski ‘67
Arthur Maltby III (PP)
Mac Maney ‘64
Albert Mayfield II ‘69
KKevin McAllister (P)
William R. McClellan, Jr. (GP)

USA
USAF
USA
USN
USN
USN
USAFUSAF
USAF
USN
USA
USN
USMC
USA
USMCUSMC
USN
USN
USA
USMC
USN
USAF
USNUSN
USN
USA
USN
USMC
USN
USN
USMCUSMC
USAF
USCG
USA
USA
USAF
USN
USNUSN
USN

Emery McCullough ‘61
Eric A McCullough ‘59
Perryn McLeod ‘03
Juanatara McVay (P)
Lawrence McVoy ‘84
Paul Mellen ‘64
Gene Micek ‘51Gene Micek ‘51
Philip Miller ‘70
Michelle Myers ‘76
Eugene Nall ‘68
William Nees (P)
Steve Newstead (P)
Anne Falzone Odee ‘83 
Eric Odee (P)Eric Odee (P)
Katie Ehlers Ortega ‘06
Patrick Parise ‘51
Phillip A. Payne ‘48
William Peoples ‘77
Mark A. Poindexter ‘81
Regina Wilson Pool ‘69
RRobert Potter ‘70
Bob Purdy ‘64
Virginia Chase Ralls ‘04
Wayne Randall ‘72
Gene Rasponi, Jr. ‘64
Rosario Remien ’58
Mary Theresa Potter Resler ‘79
Bobby Bobby Reynolds ‘65
Richard Reynolds ‘65
Nathaniel Robinson ‘99
Paige White Roodhouse ‘02
Kurt Sanborn  (P)
Michael Sarra ‘59
Ronald Seegert (P)
DavidDavid J Sienicki ‘83
Donald Sigley (P)

USN
USA
USA
USA
USA
USA
USUSA
USA
USN
USA
USAF
USAF
USA
USAFUSAF
USN
USA
USN
USCG
USN
USN
USAFUSAF
USN
USCG

USA
USA
USAF
USA
USUSA
USCG
USA
USN
USA
USN
USN
USNUSN

Ken Simmons ’67 
Christina Bagaglio Slentz ‘91
Michele Slowey-Blankenship ‘61
David Smith (PP)
Emon Smith ‘14
Jared Solether (P)
Mosely Soule ’83Mosely Soule ’83
Robert Stanley (F)
Alfred Henry Suhr (GP)
James Tahler ‘72
Gregory Taylor ‘86
Rick Teschel ‘73
James Thorsen ‘53
ArtArt Thorsen Jr. ‘62
Kevin Trees ‘87
Daniel M Tully ‘81
Michael Vogel Jr. ‘04
James Watson ‘61
John K. Webb, Jr.
Patrick Webb ‘02
LL David Wells ‘63
Robert C Westfall ‘93
William Wheeler ‘62
Jim White ‘56
Pier White ‘90
Mike Whitner (P)
Thomas Williams ‘57
CharlesCharles Williams Jr. ‘58
Tim Woolfrey (P)
Matt Wright (P)

USAF
USN
USCG
USMC
USN
USN
USAFUSAF
USN
USN
USN
USA
USA
USN
USMCUSMC
USMC
USA
USMC
USCG
USAF
USA
USAFUSAF
USAF
USA
USAF
USAF
USN
USN
USAFUSAF
USMC
USN

Legend:
USA – Army
USAF – Air Force
USCG – Coast Guard
USMC – Marines
USN – Navy

 
(F) Friend
(FS) Faculty/Staff
(GP) Grandparent
(P) Parent
(PP) Past Parent

Pro Deo Et Patria – “For God and for Country” – this is the Catholic High Motto in Latin translated to English. We are indeed grateful to all the 
members of the Catholic High Family who have served or are currently serving our country through their military service. 

During the month oDuring the month of October in preparation for Veterans Day, members of the History Club and Wounded Warriors Club took time to hand write 
thank you notes to 153 members of the Catholic High Family who have served or are serving their country through military service. These clubs 
wanted to personally thank these Crusaders for their personal sacrifice of service to our country! The list includes all veterans known to CHS, both 
alive and deceased.If you served and we are not aware, please complete the online survey at pensacolachs.org/served. If you know of another 
CHS family member who served, please make them aware of the online survey. Pictures can be emailed to rlay@pensacolachs.org.
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If most Catholics are truly honest with themselves they would admit that at one point in their faith journey they have wondered, “is that REALLY the 
body and blood of Christ?”, as they watched the priest consecrate the host and wine during Mass.  I think it is only human nature to have had that 
thought, but we also need to remember that it is Jesus himself at the Last Supper who, “and after he had given thanks, he broke it, and he said, ‘This 
is my body, which is for you; do this in remembrance of me.’ And in the same way, with the cup after supper, saying, ‘This cup is the new covenant 
in my blood.  Whenever you drink it, do this as a memorial to me.’” (1 Corinthians 11:24-25).  The priest at every Mass during the Eucharistic prayer 
calls upon the Holy Spirt to change the bread and wine into the body and blood of Jesus and repeats these words found in St. Paul’s first letter to the 
Corinthians.  This is truly a “mystery of our faith”.  By definition, a mystery is something that is difficult or impossible to understand or explain.  For 
Catholics, the transubstantiation or conversion of the Eucharistic elements into the body and blood of Christ at the moment of consecration, is truly 
a mystery, and we are called to rely on our faith -- “Jesus gazed at them and said, ‘By human resources it is impossible, but not with God: because 
for God everything is possible.” (Mark 10:27).  

At Catholic High School during the week of October 18, we were very blessed to have had the opportunity to learn about the Eucharistic Miracles of 
the World through the Vatican International Exhibition.  Fifty-five panels with details on forty-one of the 152 Church-approved Eucharistic Miracles 
were on display for our students, faculty, parents, and alumni to peruse.  Bill and Peggy White, CHS alumni and high school sweethearts from the 
class of 1963, were on hand with the exhibit which is on loan to them from the Archangel Radio Orga-
nization in Fairhope, AL.  Since January of 2020, Bill and Peggy have been traveling all over the nation 
taking the exhibit to parishes and schools that are interested in learning more about the inexplicable 
happenings of these miracles involving the Eucharist.  Over 8,000 people have now seen the exhibit 
that Bill and Peggy have shared.  The Eucharistic Miracles of the World exhibit contains information 
originally documented and cataloged onto a website by Blessed Carlo Acutis.  At the age of eleven, 
Carlo created the website miracolieucaristici.org where he worked to catalog each reported Eucharistic 
miracle that he found through his research.  He completed the website in 2005, but before he could 
finish visiting all of the miracle sites, he developed leukemia and died in October 2006.  He was buried 
in Assisi, Italy per his wishes, and on October 10, 2020, was beatified following the Church’s process for 
considering a person for Sainthood.

Eucharistic Miracles are events surrounding the Eucharist that a Church authority confirms have not been scientifically explained.  The miracles 
themselves are not the basis of our faith so we are not required 
to believe what they appear to show but they are most definitely 
more evidence of the Church’s teaching that Christ is fully pres-
ent in the Eucharist.  The exhibits brought to CHS for the Catholic 
High Family to review ranged from the time period 600 A.D. to 
one of the most recent in 2013.  Most of the miracles happened 
with people who were/are believers but there are also seven 
events documented involving people who were originally antag-
onistic to the Church’s teaching about the Eucharist.  

The first documented miracle in their exhibit occurred in Lancia-
no, Italy in 750 A.D.  According to the Miracle’s website, a priest 
who doubted the real presence of Christ in the Eucharist was 
saying Mass and at the consecration, he witnessed the Host turn 
into Flesh and the Wine turn into Blood.  Everything was visible 
to those in attendance and even today, visitors to the Shrine of 
the Eucharistic Miracle in Lanciano can see the Holy relics from 
the miracle.  In 1970, twelve centuries after the miracle oc-
curred, church officials requested that scientific analysis be con-
ducted on the relics.  Dr. Eduardo Linoli, a professor of anatomy, 

histology, chemistry, and clinical microscopy was asked to oversee the scientific investigation and in March 1971 presented a detailed report of the 
findings.  There were five key findings: 1) the “miraculous flesh” is authentic flesh consisting of muscular striated tissue of the left heart ventricle, 2) 
the “miraculous blood” is true blood which the chromatographic analysis indicated with absolute and indisputable certainty, 3) the immunological 
study showed with certainty that the flesh and blood are human, and the immune-hematological test allowed confirmation with complete objectivi-
ty and certitude that both belong to the same blood type AB, the same blood type as that of the man of the Shroud and the type most characteristic 
of Middle Eastern populations, 4) the proteins contained in the blood have the normal distribution, in the identical percentage as that for normal 
fresh blood, and 5)no traces of salt or preservatives used in antiquity for the purpose of embalming were found.  

Another Eucharistic Miracle documented in Buenos Aires, Argentina in 1996 also underwent a similar scientific analysis. On August 15, 1996, a 
priest picked up a consecrated host that had fallen on the ground and he placed it in the tabernacle after putting it in a vessel of water to have it 
dissolve.  When he reopened the tabernacle on August 26 he found that it looked covered by a reddish substance. In 2001 the samples were taken 
to Professor Linoli and his results were similar to his findings from the Miracle of Lanciano.  And, in March 2004, Professor Frederick Zugibe of New 
York at Columbia University, the renowned expert in forensic medicine of the heart, received the sample without knowing where it came from and 
was asked to provide his analysis.  Professor Zugibe confirmed that the sample corresponded to muscle of the left ventricle and that the patient to 
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whom it belonged had suffered a great deal because it showed evidence which in-
dicated that at certain moments there was a lack of oxygen.  He also concluded that 
the patient had been struck at the height of the chest and that when the sample 
was first received in the laboratory that it showed dynamic activity, as if it were alive 
since it contained intact white blood cells that are transported only by the blood 
and usually disintegrate once blood is no longer flowing.

There were other miracles displayed that documented unexplained phenomena as 
it relates to the Holy Eucharist while on display for adoration, during attempts to 
decimate it, and various other circumstances.  There were also several documented 
instances where believers lived for years, some as long as 50+ years, with only the 
sustenance of the Eucharist. 

We are so thankful to the Whites for bringing this exhibit to us so we could learn 
more about these miracles and meditate more on our experience with this special 
sacrament of the Eucharist.  While it was most certainly interesting to learn of these 
miracles that we can see and study, it is ever so important for us not to lose sight of the miracle that happens every day, every time a priest says 
Mass and consecrates the host and wine.  We may not see it bleed, but we do believe in the miracle that it becomes the Body and Blood of our Lord 
Jesus Christ!

To learn more about the Eucharistic Miracles of the World visit miracolieucaristici.org or www.therealpresence.org 
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 If you had told Paige (White) Roodhouse when she graduated from Catholic High in 2002 that in 
sixteen years she would be the Executive Director of a Catholic Montessori school in Lake Tahoe 
that she founded with her husband, she would’ve laughed and given you an incredulous look.  “I 
left Catholic High with a desire to give back, but at the time I didn’t know how I would do that,” 
Paige reflects. “Catholic education was a huge gift in my life, so it’s wonderful to have come full 
circle.  To be able to give that gift both to my own children and to the children in our community is 
a tremendous blessing.”  

“My prayer for a long time was ‘God show me how you want me to serve you’” Paige shares.  “Now 
I can see now how He prepared me along the way.”  That preparation began with long hours on the 
Catholic High track, pushing herself to new limits, as well as late nights spent tackling Calculus and 
Chemistry, preparing her for the rigors of academic life at Notre Dame and later the challenges of 
life as a Naval Officer.  “Those years at Catholic were formative years for me, where I found out who I was and what I was capable of.” 

Paige met her husband, Alex, while attending the University of Notre Dame on a Navy ROTC Scholarship.  There, she received her Bachelor of Arts 
degree in the Program of Liberal Studies, a Great Books program comprised of a curriculum spanning the arts, history, literature, philosophy, and 
theology.  Alex was also in Navy ROTC and a Great Books major, so their paths crossed often before they started dating.  They were engaged in 
October of 2006, following Paige’s graduation and commissioning as a US Naval Officer in May.  They then spent fifteen months of their two-year 
engagement apart as each deployed overseas during the Iraq war.  Alex spent nine months patrolling the Euphrates river as an officer with River-
ine Squadron One, while Paige’s deployment took her to the Persian Gulf as one of five female officers onboard the USS PONCE, an amphibious 
transport ship that carried Marines overseas.  She served as the Weapons Officer and Force Protection Officer, overseeing a division of 25 gunners 
mates who maintained the ship’s weapons, as well as training the crew in anti-terrorism response tactics.  At the end of Paige’s first tour the couple 
married in Lake Tahoe, and Paige transferred to the Navy’s Expeditionary Combat Command where she led an Operations division at Mobile Secu-
rity Squadron Five in San Diego.

At the end of her second tour, Paige and Alex welcomed their first child and then spent a brief time in the San Francisco Bay Area.  They then decided 
to found a military training equipment company with friends and jumped at the opportunity to base the company in the same Lake Tahoe town they 
were married in years before.  Their mountain home was wonderful in so many ways, but lacked a vibrant Catholic community.  As their family grew, 
Paige and Alex longed for a Catholic school for their children.  After homeschooling for several years, Paige began to pray about whether they should 
stay or move to a community that had the right school for their children.

 “Saint Clare’s was really born of a desperate prayer,” Paige recalls, “I just prayed ‘God, where do you want our family?’”  During this time, Paige 
remembers opening her bible to a random passage and John 10 jumped out at her: “ I am the Good Shepherd.  I know my sheep and they know 
me.”  She remembers shutting her bible and thinking “How is that helpful?!”  Later that evening as she and Alex were researching new places to live 
they found a Catholic Montessori School in Napa Valley, California.  Paige clicked on a marketing video on their website and a few minutes in, she 
watched in amazement as a teacher read from the same passage from John 10 to her students.  She immediately knew that God was speaking to 
her, and jokingly relates, “I almost fell off the couch.”

She and Alex drove down to visit the school.  There they found their dream school - a beautiful campus complete with amazing teachers, buzzing 
classrooms filled with hands-on materials and built on a gorgeous working farm.  During that visit, they asked the school’s director if they could 
enroll their children part-time so Alex could continue his business in Tahoe (and not miss ski season).  “No” Paige recalls her replying, but she wasn’t 
ready for what would come next. “Have you ever thought about doing this yourselves?”  They told her yes, but that it seemed like a tremendous 
amount of work.  Then she spoke to their hearts, “Yes” Paige remembers her words,  “It is a lot of work.  But it is good work, and it’s what we’re called 
to do.”  After leaving her office that day and without speaking a word to each other, the couple knew what they were going to do.  “We really felt the 
Holy Spirit speaking to us through her.”

They went home, printed a banner and set up a booth at the next community event.  “We began telling everyone we were opening a Catholic Mon-
tessori school, right here in Lake Tahoe.”  At the time they had no building, no teachers, no funding, and no students except their own children.  “We 
weren’t just out on a limb, we were hanging by a twig.” Paige laughingly recalls.  That was May of 2018.  Over the next three months God opened 
every door.  They found classroom space for rent, wonderful teachers who moved to Tahoe to help them found the school, and a handful of students 
to enable them to open the doors of Saint Clare’s in August that same year.

What began as a dream has grown into a beautiful school community with dedicated families and almost 40 students filling two mixed-age Montes-
sori classrooms. Saint Clare’s is “Joyfully Catholic and Boldly Adventurous;” the only Catholic school in the North Tahoe area, where students enjoy 
hands-on learning as well as all that the beautiful area has to offer.  “We’re having to put people on waitlists because we’re running out of room at 
our current building and are now making plans for building our own campus.” 

Now Paige can see clearly how her own journey has prepared her for the role she now holds as the school’s Executive Director and catechist,  “Each 
step prepared me for the next.”  Paige credits her parents’ values that they passed on to her, which were also echoed in her Catholic High education, 
as the basis for her desire to serve the Lord and those around her.  Paige and Alex now have six children, four boys and two girls, the second daughter 
born in September of this year.  

Many blessings to the Roodhouse family as they help the Catholic community in Lake Tahoe grow and thrive!

Note: Paige’s parents are Bill and Peggy White ’63 included in the Eucharistic Miracles article on page 10.
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CRUSADER GRAD SITS AS FEDERAL JUDGE
Dabney Langhorne Friedrich ’84 is currently a United States District Judge in the District of 
Columbia. She received her B.A. in economics from Trinity University in 1988 and went on 
to receive a Diploma in Legal Studies from Oxford University in 1989 and a Juris Doctorate 
from Yale Law School in 1992.  After graduating from law school, Judge Friedrich served as 
a law clerk for a judge on the court on which she currently serves. In 1994, she moved to San 
Diego where she worked first for a law firm and later as an Assistant United States Attorney 
from 1995 until 2002. After leaving the United States Attorney’s Office for the Southern 
District of California, she joined the United States Attorney’s Office for the Eastern District 
of Virginia, in Alexandria, Virginia.  In 2002, Judge Friedrich became Chief Crime Counsel 
for the United States Senate Committee on the Judiciary. From 2003 until 2006, she served 
as an Associate Counsel to President George W. Bush. In 2006, she was appointed to be a 
Commissioner on the United States Sentencing Commission where she served as Commis-
sioner until 2017 when she was appointed to the bench. She and her husband, Matt, who is 
also an attorney, have two children.

Crusader Spotlights

Do you have a unique job/hobby/experience that you would like to share with fellow 
Crusaders?  Please contact Rita Lay, CHS Director of Advancement – rlay@pensacolachs.org

UNIQUE TALENT
Scott Novota ’89 is an IT professional by day and a glass “magician” by night!  After his CHS grad-
uation, Scott attended UWF and received a BS degree in Communications with several Minors in 
various Technology disciplines. He began working in the Information Technology field and after 
meeting his wife, Molli who also worked in IT, they eventually moved to New York City to work as 
Technology Consultants.  It was there in 2000 that Scott first saw artisans working with glass and 
he knew immediately that he wanted to learn how to “play with the fire and lava”.  It wasn’t until 
he moved home following the events on 9-11 that he took his first class at the art studios that were 
located at the corner of Belmont and DeVilliers.  He was immediately hooked and started renting 

out the studio to do his own work.  Scott quick-
ly realized that he wanted to expand his skills 
and craft more than what the rented timeframe 
would allow so in 2006 he decided to build his 
own shop in the backyard of his then home on Strong Street, and he called it – Strong Street Studio.  
Over these past eighteen years, Scott has used the second CHS Core Value of ‘Commitment to Excel-
lence’ to perfect both his profession and craft.  He currently works for General Dynamics as a well-re-
spected IP Engineer, and with his glasswork, he has earned honors at the Pensacola Arts Festival 
and other juried art shows across the Southeast.  Scott is also committed to continual learning.  As 
it relates to his craft, he maintains a relationship with his mentors and frequently collaborates with 
them to learn new techniques and then integrates them into his art. He is probably best known for 
his beautiful glass pumpkins of every shape, size, color, pattern, etc.!  He also creates unique glass 
acorns, mushrooms, flowers, Easter eggs, Christmas trees, Santa’s, ornaments, and an occasional 
commissioned work.  Scott also supports several non-profits through donations of these creations 
as he practices another CHS Core Value of ‘Commitment to Service’.  Scott’s wife Molli now runs 
the business side of the studio while Scott works on the creative side when he is not working his 
“day job”.  He and Molli have a daughter named Charlie and are expecting their second daughter 
in December.  We pray their growing family and business continue to prosper.  Don’t go driving up 
and down Strong Street looking for Strong Street Studio, as his now larger studio has moved.  You 
can find them at StrongStreet StudioGlass.com, as well as on Facebook, Instagram, Pinterest, and 
Twitter.
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Alumni, please visit us at pensacolachs.org/alumupdate to complete the online form so we 
have your latest address and you can update us on any news you have to share!

ALL IN THE FAMILY
Each of the Emmons sisters graduated from Florida State University with their 
undergraduate degrees and are working in the medical field.

• Meghan ’09 also graduated from the FSU School of Physician Assistant Practice and is currently 
working in Family Practice with Baptist Medical Group – Westside.  She married Travis Albano in 
2017 and they welcomed their son Robert Jon in October 2021.

• Lauren ’10 is currently enrolled in the University of West Florida Family Nurse Practitioner Program 
and working as a nurse with Ascension Sacred Heart.  She married Johnny Crane in 2018 and they 
welcomed their daughter Anna Grace in April 2020.

• Emily ’15 is also working as a nurse at Ascension Sacred Heart and enrolled in the UWF Family 
Nurse Practitioner Program.  On October 7, Emily’s high school sweetheart, Mathew Balette ’15, sur-
prised Emily with a romantic proposal on Pensacola Beach, and she said ‘Yes’!  Mathew is in this third 
year of medical school in the FSU College of Medicine and currently completing clinical rotations in 
Pensacola.  Emily and Mathew plan to be married in the Spring of 2023.

CAREER/JOB
Clint Blumer ’53 is currently living the retired life in Tennessee after working in the medical field.  He also served in the Air Force, first as a corpsman 
and second as an officer. 

Clark Merritt ‘84 was named the new Port of Pensacola Director on June 22, 2021.  In this role, he is responsible for overseeing all oper-
ations of the port. He started at the Port of Pensacola in 2013 serving as the Business Development Manager and in October 2019, was 
named as Deputy Port Director.  Congratulations, Clark! 

Kelsey Thorsen Deason ’95 was named Director of Acute Care at Ascension Sacred Heart, Pensacola on August 9, 2021.  We know her ‘Commitment to 
Service’ will shine bright from her training at Catholic High

Shelby McLauchlen ’10 graduated from the Art Institute of Miami in 2016 with a Graphic & Web Design degree.  She currently works for an Advertising 
Firm remotely while living in Perdido Key.  

WINGED CRUSADERS
Bram Majewski ’13 earned his Naval Avaitor “Wings of Gold” on September 10,2021.  Bram graduated from the Coast Guard Acad-
emy in 2017 and after serving two years aboard the USCGC Dauntless homeported in Pensacola, he was selected for Naval Flight 
Training.  He completed primary flight training with VT-6 at Whiting Field in Milton, and advanced multi-engine flight training in 
Corpus Christi, Texas with VT-31.  Bram is currently stationed at US Coast Guard Air Station Clearwater where he will be flying the 
C-130H Hercules. 

Emon Smith ’14 earned his wings on October 28, 2021, to realize as he said, “a dream come true”.  Emon attended Jacksonville 
University on an ROTC scholarship earning his Bachelor’s Degree in Aviation.  He was commissioned a United States Naval Officer 
in 2019 and then began his training at Whiting Field in Milton, FL.  He completed training in Corpus Christi, TX, and has been 
assigned to Squadron VP-30 in Jacksonville, FL.  He will fly P-8 737s on intelligence/surveillance missions. 

God Bless our Crusaders in the sky!

ENGAGEMENT/WEDDING
Matthew DeMatteo ’17 and Madelyn White ’17 were engaged on August 15, 2021 and are planning their nuptials for early 2022.

Peyton Lipscomb ’09, CHS Guidance Councelor, is now Mrs. Peyton Finelli.  She married Daniel Finelli on November 13 at the Sacred 
Heart Cathedral.  

NEW BABY – FUTURE CRUSADER
Religion Teacher, Gavin Ennis and his wife, Katie, welcomed their first baby, a daughter – Lily Maria.  She was born on July 23  
weighing in at 6 pounds, 10 ounces and was 19.5 inches long.  Congratulations! 
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BAND MEMBERS RECOGNIZED 
Pensacola Catholic High School Senior Lauren Gaubert was recently selected as October’s Band Member of 
the Month for Escambia and Santa Rosa Counties by the Stevenson Klotz Youth Music Project.  Lauren has 
been a member of the Crusader Band for four years and is currently serving as the Drum Major.  During Lau-
ren’s Freshman year there were only four members in the band program but it has steadily grown during her 
time at CHS.  CHS Band Director, Sarah Thomas, says that Lauren works tirelessly to recruit and help retain 
members for the Band. She also plays alto and tenor saxophone and is learning to play guitar. The Stevenson 
Klotz Youth Music Project is the philanthropic initiative supported by the Stevenson Klotz Law Firm.  One of 
their focuses is recognizing high school band members for their accomplishments.   CHS Senior Band mem-
ber, Nila Samala, was also named as a top five Band Member for the month of September.  When Nila joined 
the Crusader band her Freshman year, she played the clarinet but now plays tenor and snare drums, after 
having learned and improved her percussion skills in the Crusader Band.  Congratulations, Ladies, for your 
accomplishments in the Crusader Band! 

IT FINALLY HAPPENED 
The CHS Class of 1970 finally had their 50th Reunion and it was four times as good because it was 
four times in the making.  It was originally planned for April 2020 and then October 2020, when life 
would certainly be back to normal. But NO, reset again for April 2021 and finally November 2021 
-- when they said enough was enough! Despite all of the challenges, 94 classmates came together 
for a fabulous weekend that began at a Friday event at ‘Calverts in the Heights and a Saturday night 
celebration at the Museum of Commerce that was a catered affair with a heart-rending memorial 
to the 30 classmates who had passed away.  The final outing of their weekend together was Mass 
in the school Chapel on Sunday celebrated by classmates Mgsr. Bosso and Fr. Dane. Sister Kierstin 
was on hand to greet members of the class able to attend and Roxanne Bonifay gave the envious 
group a tour of the much-changed CHS campus. Judy O’Sullivan Kelly is credited with the quote 
that sums up the best way to explain what the 51st and a half reunion meant to the group - “After 
that much fun and so many wonderful new memories from our amazing 50th Reunion, we leave 
each other again with immensely grateful hearts and sweet anticipation of future gatherings, and 
blessings all around.“ 

DO YOU NEED HELP PLANNING A REUNION?  
Notify your Class Representative and then reach out to our Director of Advancement, Rita Lay at rlay@pensacolachs.org or 850-436-6400 x103.  She 
can provide contact information for your graduating class and give you guidance on planning best practices.  The Tolan Family Student Life Center 
on campus is also available to classes for an event if you want to factor that into your planning.  Class Representative Information and other planning 
guidance is available on our website -- pensacolachs.org – Click the ‘Alumni’ tab and then select ‘Class and Reunion Information’.   

CLASS REPRESENTATIVE RECEPTION SET FOR FEBRUARY
A BIG THANKS to all of those who serve as the official representative for their class! It has been a while since the Alumni Committee has hosted a 
Class Representative Reception so one is “in the works” for February.  If you are a Rep, please watch your mailbox for additional information as the 
time approaches.  We look forward to seeing you there!

STARRY, STARRY KNIGHT AUCTION
Mark your calendars - Pensacola Catholic High School will hold its 33rd annual “Starry, Starry Knight Auction” as a virtual event from March 26 to 
April 3.  If you would like to make a monetary donation to help sponsor this event, have something to donate to the auction, or would like to help the 
committee, please visit pensacolachs.org/auction and complete the appropriate online form(s).  Thank you in advance for your help and support!  
More information about how to register to bid will be shared at a later date.  There is no cost to register!

The Saint and the Sinners
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Your prayers are requested for these members of the Catholic High family who have died since the publication of the 2020-2021 Annual Report:

ALUMNI 
Dorothy Lee Smith Grecu ’43 
(9/12/21 Pensacola)  
Mother of Barry Grecu ’64, Larry 
Grecu ’64, and Michael Grecu ’69, 
and Sister of William E. Smith ‘51

Peggy Ann Henderson Wheeler ’46  
(10/5/21 Gulf Breeze)  
Mother of Michael Wheeler ’69, 
Patrick Wheeler ’70, and Terry 
Wheeler ’72, and Sister of Dan 
Henderson ’58 and Joy Henderson 
Brown ‘64

Samuel J Bell ’47  
(8/9/21 Pensacola)

Hargis Theodore Campbell ’47 
(9/13/21 Pensacola)

Richard Barker, Sr. ’48  
(11/19/21 Pensacola) 
Husband of Geraldine “Gerry” 
Foss Barker ’48 and Father of 
Theresa Barker Wood ’69, Patricia 
“Patty” Barker ’73, and Richard 
Barker, Jr. ‘74

William Donald Kennedy ’48 
(10/05/21 Pensacola)  
Father of Trena Kennedy Falone 
’66, Londa Kennedy Hershberger 
’68, Janice Kennedy ’69, and 
Brother of Cindy Kennedy Rinehart ‘61

Catherine Nell Hattaway Lacroix ’51  
(10/27/20 Portland, TX)

Carol Fae Youd Crona ’54 
(9/9/21 Pensacola) 
Sister of Robbie Youd ‘69

Patrick L. Tompkins ’57 
(4/12/21 Chipley, FL)

Frank Smythe Hughes ’59 
(9/1/21 Pensacola) 
Father of Charles Hughes ’83 
and Stacey Hughes Allen ‘84

John Prestin Weidner, Jr. ’60 
(10/27/21 Gainesville)  
Brother of Richard Allen 
Weidner ’62 and Katie Weidner 
Burchett ‘70

Joanne Loretta Gonzalez Rowe ’62 
 (10/5/21 Kennebunkport, ME)  
Sister of James Gonzalez ’49, 
Alfred Dan Gonzalez ’66, and 
Gene Gonzalez ‘67

Linda Emmanuel Kennedy ’63 
(9/19/21) 
Mother of Megan Kennedy 
’94 and William Joseph “Joe” 
Kennedy ‘97

James “Jim” Riley ’67 (11/9/21 
Willow, AK)  
Brother of Teresa Riley McClure 
‘70

Terry James Teschel ’68 
(9/19/21 Pensacola) 
Husband of Mary Morgan 
Teschel ’74, Father of Claire 
Teschel Konishi ’02 and Vince 
Teschel ’04, and Brother of Larry 
Teschel ’68, Robert Teschel ’77, 
John “Jack” Teschel ’79, and 
Timothy Teschel ‘82

Michael Hugh Potter ’69 
(10/14/21) 
Son of Dolores Pavao Potter ’49 
and Brother of Robert Potter 
’70, Rick Potter ’71, Ann Potter 
Johansen ’73, Cecilia Potter 
Nanni ’74, Patrick Potter ’78 (d), 
and Mary Potter Resler ‘79

Cledius Kelly Jr. ’73 (8/6/21 
Cypress, TX) 
Brother of Celeste Kelly ’70, 
Charles Kelly ’75, and Connie 
Kelly Coats ‘76

Michael Stewart Vann ’77 
(8/17/21 Pensacola)  
Brother of James L. Vann, Jr. ’74, 
Joseph W. Vann ’75, and Tricia 
Vann Imel ‘79

Cheryl Ann Seymour Guleff ’78  
(9/19/21 Delray Beach, FL) 
Sister of Robert G. Seymour ’75 
and Charles J. Seymour ‘76

John Bleeker Born ’79 
(7/30/21 Pensacola) 
Husband of Patricia Martin Born

Eric Bernard Buchholz ’95 
(8/27/21 Daphne, AL)  
Brother of Thomas Buchholz ‘93
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Sacred Heart of Jesus,
I place my trust in you.

In Memoriam
Have you recently lost a family member whom you would like to have remembered during 
our annual CHS Memorial Mass in November? Please mail or email the following to   
rlay@pensacolachs.org.

Name  

Date of death  

Location of death  

Association to CHS

 
Closest relative

Address of relative  

City, state, zip

MAY THE SOULS OF THE FAITHFUL 
DEPARTED REST IN PEACE, AMEN.

FAMILY 
Michael Sean Armentrout  
(11/19/21 Pensacola) 
Son of John Armentrout ‘67

Jeanne “JJ” Bell  
(10/10/21 Pensacola)  
Wife of Keith Bell ‘68

Alex Blay  
(10/23/21 Jacksonville, FL)  
Wife of Pete Blay ‘81

Charlotte Wilkerson Bonifay  
(6/25/21 Lawrenceville, GA)  
Wife of Ronald Bonifay ‘58

Sarah Marie Boone  
(5/2/21 Pensacola) 
Grandmother of Kalyn Salinas ’06, Tripp 
Salinas ’08, and Mary Grace Salinas ‘12

Cathleen Bosso  
(11/18/21 Pensacola) 
Wife of Kevin C. Bosso ‘74

Dolores “Dottie” A Bosso  
(9/13/21 Pensacola) 
Wife of Thomas Bosso ‘63

Eileen Margaret Brotherton  
(11/19/21 Pensacola)  
Mother of James “Jim” Brotherton ’72 and 
Terrence “Terry” Brotherton ‘72

Michael R. Brown, Jr.  
(10/28/21 Pensacola) 
Father of Max Brown ‘23

Steve Cancellare  
(11/12/21 Pensacola)  
Father of Anne Marie Cancellare DeMatteo 
’92, Michael Cancellare ’93, and Katie 
Cancellare Renfrow ‘08

Cynthia Cassady  
(8/28/21 Pensacola)  
Mother of Kristen Cassady ‘21

Edward M. Chadbourne, Jr  
(9/9/21 Pensacola)  
Husband of Ruth Johnson Chadbourne ’54 
and Father of Caroline Chadbourne DeMaria ’78 

Gary Cooper  
(9/17/21 Pensacola)  
Husband of Kim Henderson Cooper ‘79

Dr. William Henry Langhorne  
(8/18/21 Pensacola)  
Father of Dr. William Henry Langhorne III 
’79, John Miller Langhorne ’79, and Dabney 
Langhorne Friedrich ’84 

Dr. Belen Lim Lasquety  
(11/14/21 Pensacola) 
Mother of Dr. Bernardita Lasquety Druhan 
’83 and Dr. Ludovic Marcel Lasquety ‘85

Sue Marshall  
(10/14/21 St. Louis, MO)  
Mother of Faculty Member Jennifer Marshall

Madelyn Eileen Mazza de Morales 
 (9/21/21 Milton)  
Mother of Alexandra Eileen Morales ‘25

Debra Morrison-Lewis  
(10/9/21 Pensacola) 
Sister of Staff Member Pam Acromite

Amos Lee Prevatt, MD  
(10/16/21 Pensacola, FL)  
Father of Caroline Prevatt Flynn ’76, Thomas 
Prevatt ’78 and Ann Prevatt ‘79

Leonard Rodgers  
(10/26/21 Pensacola)  
Father of Brekan Neel ‘24

Milton Barbee Rogers  
(9/4/21 Pensacola) 
Carol Jean Rogers  
(11/25/21 Pensacola) 
Father and Mother of Rebecca Rogers Duff 
Ramsey ‘78

Amelia “Mimi” Brockman McKinnon 
Sherrill 
 (9/27/21 Pensacola) and 
Charles Carroll Sherrill 
 (10/28/21 Pensacola) 
Mother and Father of Charles Carroll Sherrill, 
Jr. ’80, Philip McKinnon Sherrill ’84, Fred 
Jernigan Sherrill ’86, and Richard Sherrill
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ANNUAL GIFT-GIVING CAMPAIGN 
Our thirty-third Annual Gift-Giving Campaign officially kicked off in October and will run through the end of our fiscal year, June 30, 
2022.  Donations can be made securely online through your checking account or credit card by going to pensacolachs.org/annualgift or by 
completing the following form and sending it, along with a check, to the school.  Thank you in advance for your generous support!  Many 
blessings! In order for gifts to be recorded in the 2021 tax year, checks must be received by December 31 or made online until 11:59 PM on December 31. 
THANK YOU!

COMMEMORATIVE BRICKS STILL AVAILABLE
There are still commemorative bricks available at the outside entrance to the Gym. These bricks are a wonderful opportunity to celebrate family 
milestones and/or to honor or memorialize loved ones.  Buy a brick engraved with the year you graduated, when your children graduated, in honor 
of your favorite teacher, in memory of fallen classmates, a special person in your life, etc. Looking for the perfect holiday, birthday, or graduation 
gift? A commemorative Catholic High brick might be just the thing to create a unique and lasting memory visible for you and your family to admire 
for a lifetime.  The $250 clay bricks are 8” X 8” and will accommodate engraving of up to 6 lines with a maximum of 21 characters per line. Use the 
link pensacolachs.org/bricks to access the webform to order and pay for your commemorative brick(s).  Once we have an order for five or more bricks 
we will place the order with the brick company.  All proceeds from the sales will go to the Building on Faith, Family & Tradition Capital Campaign. 
Pictures: Brick 1-6 You can use as many of these brick pictures as needed and resize as appropriate.

AMAZON SMILES FOR CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL….
But only if you designate Pensacola Catholic High School as your reward recipient and you use 
AmazonSmiles.com instead of “regular” Amazon.  To designate CHS as your reward recipient, 
log in to AmazonSmiles.com just as you would Amazon and click the ‘Supporting’ arrow to 
designate or change your recipient. If you use the Amazon App, visit the ‘Settings’ section 
in the main menu (you know the three horizontal bars usually in one of the corners of your 
phone) and scroll to find ‘AmazonSmiles’.  There you can turn on AmazonSmiles on within the 
App and update your charity.  Don’t think your shopping on Amazon will make a difference?  
Well, as of August 2021 CHS has received a total of $2,591.71 from our CHS Family members 
shopping on AmazonSmiles – every little bit adds up!  

Catholic High School is deeply grateful for all of our donors  
and supporters for all you do for us! 

GIFT GIVING LEVELS
MEDALLION CLUB
ANNIVERSARY CLUB
PATRON
BENEFACTOR
LEADER
SPONSOR
FRIEND 

$10,000 & ABOVE
$5,000 - $9,999
$1,000 - $4,999

$500 - $999
$250 - $499
$100 - $249

$1 - $99

2021-2022 Annual Gift-Giving Campaign
Name  

Address  

My gift to the Annual Campaign is $ 

My gift is in memory of 
 
In Honor of 

Please make checks payable to Pensacola Catholic High School

GIFTS OF STOCK
Donations that include a stock transfer from a 401K or IRA accounts can be gifted to Catholic High by initiating the request through Merrill Lynch (850-
434-7013).  Please email rlay@pensacolachs.org once you have made the request.  If you want the transfer recorded in the 2021 tax year, the request 
should be initiated soon as the transfer usually takes a few days. 
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WERE YOU THERE?  WHAT DO YOU KNOW?
Do you recognize these photos?  Were you there?  What do you know about them?  Help us learn more about these photos and/or share your mem-
ories that they spark.  Submit your remembrances to rlay@pensacolachs.org.  In our next edition of the Crusader Connections we will share some 
of your stories.

CHS MEMORABILIA 
If you have articles with ties to Catholic High School and you are ready to pass them on, please consider donating them to the school--old uniforms, 
trophies, historical photos, class rings, etc.  Items can be dropped off at the office during regular school hours with attention to the Office of Ad-
vancement.

OUR CORE VALUES
Selfless Love – We recognize and accept the uniqueness of every 
individual.  God calls us to love one another.  

Commitment to Excellence – We strive for excellence in the spiritual, 
intellectual, and physical development of the whole individual.

Personal Integrity – We recognize the importance of being honest and 
Christ-like in making decisions and in the way we conduct ourselves.

Commitment to Service – We believe that to serve others is to serve 
God and that serving God is the greatest thing that we can do in life.

OUR MISSION
To develop responsible Christian individuals by providing the finest in Catholic education.
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All of us at Catholic High wish you the most blessed Christmas season as we anticipate the coming of our Savior in the manager -  
Peace, Joy, and Love to you all!


